BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

KPA Management, 6402 Arlington Blvd, Suite 700
Water’s Edge (WE) Condominium
Thursday, February 20, 2020
Board Members (In Attendance)
Trish Houston

President
Candice Grams
Vice President
Pam McIntosh

Treasurer
Tony Stewart

Secretary
Pat Sandlin

Member at Large
Board Members (Absent)

None
Management (In Attendance)

Kelly Lang

Property Manager, KPA Management
Rachel Blackwell
Recording Secretary 
Unit Owners (In Attendance)

Andy McCready [3318]

Meeting Called to Order

Ms. Houston, President, called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.
Unit Owners Forum
A resident reported that the deck work on his unit has been completed and the company did a great job however the contractor that installed the new sliding glass door did not properly install the molding around the door. Management will alert the contractor and have the issue resolved. In addition, a memo will be sent to all owners who have had their decks replaced asking for pictures of any deficiencies. Ms. Sandlin inquired as to the status of the “punch list” for the deck project.  Ms. Houston advised that the punch list would be prepared once the remaining decks have been completed.

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Ms. McIntosh, seconded by Ms. Grams to approve the January 16, 2020 Board meeting minutes as presented.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Deck Project

The deck project is ongoing. The contractor is on schedule and work is expected to continue through the Spring.
Pool

Management has asked Mr. Stewart will reach out to some contractors to assist in getting second opinions regarding the replacement of coping stones. Once proposals have been received, they will be submitted to the Board for discussion.
Grounds
Management presented a proposal for spring mulching from CLS. 
A motion was made by Ms. McIntosh, seconded by Ms. Houston to approve the spring mulching proposal from CLS in the amount of $4,576.00. The motion carried unanimously.

The fence line needs some clean-up and the ivy needs to be removed. Management will ask Brock to take care of these issues and consult with CLS on the removal of the ivy.

Trash

Several residents have been putting their trash out too early. The Board will be placing violation notices on the doors of the units failing to comply with the trash rules.
Maintenance
Brock is in the process of sanding and repainting the stairwells, this process will continue over the next few months.

Legal
Association Counsel is working on a new insurance deductible resolution, Management will forward to the Board once it is received.
Water Consumption
Management provided the new water consumption worksheet; the consumption is down. Ms. McIntosh reported that building 2 has been tested for an underground leak and there was no leak found.
Financials

The 2019 audit is underway, the draft will be presented to the Board once received.
Next Board Meeting
The next Board meeting is scheduled for March 19, 2020. The Annual Meeting is tentatively scheduled for May 6, 2020.
Executive Session

The Board entered into Executive Session at 7:10 pm to discuss violations and owner correspondence. Executive Session concluded at 7:45pm. 

Adjournment
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was unanimously adjourned at 7:46p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Rachel Blackwell

Recording Secretary
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